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This is one of our favorite parts of the month. The opportunity to record all that the Lord has done! 
To share it with all of you, and to even hear from some of you is a blessing to us. What a wonderful 
month we’ve had from faith promise missions, to a ladies fellowship, and ending with a party for 
our Sunday School kids. Through it all God has been faithful to give us the strength we need for 
each day in this action-packed ministry. 

24 Memorized 8

Faith Promise Missions

This past Saturday we had a kids party for anyone who attends our Sunday School. It was quite a 
party with around 150 in attendance. We played games, laughed, ate, and spent time sharing the word 
of God with these kids. At the end we recognized twenty-four kid’s ranging from four years to 
fifteen years old, who memorized eight memory verses and told them all to Chelsea the day before. 
We are so proud of these kids and the youth who help them each week so they can hear from the 
Bible and one day receive Christ as their Savior.

Prayer Requests 

●     Our missions team:    
        Mori, Peter, Saada,   
        Ron and Christine.

●     Guidance and            
        direction
 
●     Health and strength   
       for our family and       
       team.

●    Our Church family       
       would be faithful to     
       give
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After Mori finished a three-week sermon series on stewardship and tithing, it was a great 
opportunity to kick-off our mission’s emphasis week and our very first Faith Promise Sunday. We 
are taking the time to teach the church about giving a tenth of all income God has given them. Then 
we showed them that separate from their tithe is Faith Promise Missions. On the morning of project 
938 we passed around commitment cards and we are so pleased with those who committed to give 
to missions every week or once a month. Our total commitments were 6,458 South Sudanese 
Pounds or the equivalent of $10.58 per week. We are so proud that our church family is learning 
how to give their tithe and to missions, and we are excited to see what the Lord is going to do.

No Small Thing

Most weeks Chelsea or I get an opportunity to meet with someone who comes to the compound for 
assistance. Each time we sit with the person and share the gospel, and it is a true blessing that they 
often leave knowing Jesus as their Savior. After one of these meetings, they were all getting up to 
leave, but Cecilia (one of our translators) asked if Chelsea would sit for a second. Cecilia said it was 
just a small thing and wouldn’t take too long. She went on to say that she was looking through some 
old journals and she came across the day she got saved. She had written down what she had said 
“Lord I know my name is written in the Lamb’s Book of Life; I am ready to be with you someday. 
Amen.” Cecilia had been with Chelsea at least 10 times now when she shared the gospel and she 
knew that is not what you say to get saved. Cecilia was ready to pray and ask Jesus to forgive her of 
her sins and now she is our sister in Christ. There is always a wonder as to whether the people are 
saved, but to see someone who we have been working with understand that she was not truly saved 
and wanting to correct that is no small thing!

The twenty-four kids 
received a notebook and 

pen 
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